William C. Hennessy, Commissioner

1220 Washington Avenue, State Campus, Albany, New York 12232



## JUL 9 1979

Mr. Donald Reeb, President
The McKownville Improvement Association, Inc.
5 Norwood Street
McKownville, New York 12203

Dear Mr. Reeb:

This is in reference to your letter of June 14 requesting the reinstallation of the traffic signal at the intersection of Route 20, Western Avenue, and McKown Road and Norwood Street. As you may already know, our maintenance forces will reinstall the signal within the next few weeks. The operation will be identical to the former signal.

Thank you for your interest in highway safety.

Sincerely,

W. C. HENNESSY

Commissioner